

MATTHEW G. BEVIN
Governor

OFFICE OF SALES AND EXCISE TAXES

DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION CABINET 501 HIGH STREET FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601-2103 revenue.ky.gov William M. Landrum III Secretary

DANIEL P. BORK
Commissioner

RICHARD DOBSON
Executive Director

MEMORANDUM

To:

Robert Jenkins, Deputy Director

Legislative Research Commission

From:

Daniel P. Bork, Commissioner

Department of Revenue

Via:

Richard Dobson, Executive Director

Office of Sales & Excise Taxes

Date:

September 26, 2018

Subject:

Disaster Relief Sales and Use Tax Refund Totals - FY18

Under the provisions of KRS 139.519(7)(b), "By October 1 of each year, the department shall report to the Legislative Research Commission, for the preceding fiscal year, the number of owners that have applied for refunds under this section by disaster area and the value of the refunds issued by disaster area."

For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018, the Department of Revenue received three applications for the Disaster Relief Sales and Use Tax Refund program, totaling \$11,862.89. Two applications were approved totaling \$10,163.70 and one is still under review.

The table below provides detail by county for all refunds received and issued in FY18.

FY18	Received	Requested	Issued	Refunded
County	#	Amount	#	Amount
Johnson	3	\$11,862.89	2	\$10,163.70

C: Col. William M. Landrum III, Secretary Finance and Administration Cabinet

